
Board Adopts Revisions to the Board’s Regulations For Air Construction And 
Operating Permits 

The Illinois Pollution Control Board adopted for final notice, revisions to the Board’s 
regulations regarding exemptions from air construction and operating permit 
requirements.  On March 2, 2006, the Board took this action on the rulemaking docketed 
as In the Matter of:  Proposed Amendments to Exemptions From State Permitting 
Requirements for Plastic Injection Molding Operations (35 Ill. Adm. Code 201.146) 
(R05-20).  The stated purpose of the proposal is to eliminate the burden of state 
construction and operating permitting of low emitting emission units and activities for 
both the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency and owners and operators of plastic 
injection molding operations. 

The revisions add plastic injection molding operations to the existing list of 59 permit 
exemptions in Section 201.146.  The rule language limits the exemption to facilities that 
use 5,000 tons or less of resin annually in the plastic injection molding process.  The 
5,000-ton limit applies to facility-wide rather than to each piece of equipment. 

Opinions and orders of the Board, hearing transcripts, and other documents in this 
rulemaking record are posted on the Board’s Web site and may be downloaded from the 
Web without charge.  Hard copies may be obtained for $.75 per page from the Clerk’s 
office at 312-814-3629, or by writing to the Clerk’s office. 
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